Randolph Town Board Meeting

Randolph Town Office Recorded on Office Laptop August 10, 2022

Present:

Mayor Sim Bell Melanie Limb Frank Sano Brandon Hatch April Groll (clerk)

Absent:

Clay Barker

Sim opened the meeting at 7:33. Frank led us in the pledge. Sim told the board that he went to the commission meeting last month. He wants to get more police officers over on this side of the County. He also talked about the possibility of getting an ambulance in Randolph. The closest one to us in Woodruff. Melanie was worried about the liability and also having to get our own team to run it. In last month's meeting it was brought up that the town board would like to see if we can get a flashing light speed reduced sign and the crosswalks painted. The crosswalks have been painted. UDOT was wondering where we want the signs. The TB said coming into town about ½ mile from where the speed is reduced. Melanie wants April to ask UDOT about how we would qualify to get a speed camera. Melanie checked the Town Ordinances and also talked to Don Dalke from the P&Z committee to see what we could do about the yardwork that needs to be done at the Post Office. She said the ordinance is too vague and we really can't do anything about it.

April asked if everyone had read the minutes. They had. There were a few questions on them. Melanie made a motion to accept the minutes. Frank 2nd. All in favor. April read the bills. Frank made a motion to accept the bills. Brandon 2nd. All in favor.

Next on the agenda was the waterline project. (Main Street up to $1^{\rm st}$ West) We have received \$30,000 from ARPA and will get another \$30,000 from them soon. We will need more money to replace the water line. We will need to apply for more grant money. Sim thinks it will be at least twice this amount. He will talk to Tyler Stuart about possible grants that we could apply for.

Clay said last month that he would talk to Tyler about the road assessment. No one present has heard anything about it. Sim will ask Tyler about it.

Next on the agenda is the Park Bowery Remodel update. We need to turn in the bills for this project by 11/30/22. We have received a bill from CJ Mill for a deposit on the cement pad. Frank and Melanie thought that Curtis was going to give them an itemized bid and let them choose what they wanted him to do. They do not feel comfortable with going forward with this project. They would like Sim to talk to Curtis and get an itemized bid. Sim thought that we were going to start with the cement pad and go from there. We also need to have the propane line ran before the cement is laid. Clay was going to talk to the gas company about that. Melanie will ask Clay if he has talked to them yet. Sim said that we could leave a pipe there for the gas line. Brandon will talk to Thomson Logging about donating some wood.

The Planning and Zoning committee approved the Randolph General Plan last week at their meeting. April explained that now the Town Board needs to approve of it. Brandon made a motion to accept. Melanie 2^{nd} . All were in favor.

April explained that we need to start thinking of the Tourism Grant and what project we want to do and how much money we will be requesting. The Town Board is thinking that we will probably need more money for the park bowery. Melanie thought new basketball hoops or a pickleball court would be nice. Melanie also thought a little shed to hold all the softball and soccer supplies that was closer to the baseball mound would be nice. Melanie was wondering why the light up score board that we have isn't being used. She thinks it would be fun to use for softball games next year.

Brooke Call asked Brandon if we can find someone else to do the Sub for Santa program. She has some things going on in her life right now and doesn't think that she can handle it right now. Brandon thought Tycee Cornia would be a good one to ask. The board agreed. Brandon will ask her.

We have received a 4H letter for fair boosts for the kids showing animals at the 4H show. The board agreed on doing whatever we did last year. April will ask the 4H office on Monday and let the TB know.

Sim wants to put up a Public Restrooms sign up in front of the park. The station has been complaining about people using the bathrooms without purchasing anything. The board agrees on this. Frank brought up the idea of putting up a no sleeping sign in the park. We would have to pass on ordinance to do this. Melanie does not think this is a problem in Randolph.

Frank announced that he got a mission call to Rome and will be leaving in 2 weeks. If possible, he would like to put in a leave of absence and return to the Town Board when he gets back. The board will look into this and see if it is possible.

Brandon made a motion to close the meeting at 8:50 PM. Melanie 2nd. All if favor.

Mayor's Signature

9-14-2022 Date

Clerk's Signature